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RSIPF witness launching of by-law in Malaita Province   
 

Malaita Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Chief Superintendent Stanley Riolo has 

witnessed the launching of by-law for Gou’ulu community in Malaita Province on 1 August 

2021. 

Speaking during the launching ceremony PPC Riolo says, “I on behalf of the RSIPF and the 

officers, happy to witness the launching of your community by-law.” 

PPC Riolo says, “It is a good initiative that your community also have decided to establish 

and launched a by-law for the good and betterment of the community and the future 

generation. This is one of the activities that RSIPF have worked hard for it in the Crime 

Prevention Strategy.” 

Chief Superintendent Riolo says, “This is a way we could go through in addressing social 

issues in our communities. I am happy that there are four females involved in the Crime 

Prevention Committee (CPC).” 

Riolo adds, “Working together will make our community a safer place for our children. Please 

respect the by-laws and work together with the police to address the issues that may arise 

in our communities. It can be tough at times but need respect to one another. Our children 

will learn from us and maintain from where we left them so we can live in a crime free 

society." 

//End// 
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24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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